


CONFIRMED  

 

Deloitte’s review of the available information across all of these three components has not highlighted 
any issues of reasonableness overall. 
 
Therefore, Deloitte stated they were satisfied that the Council’s proposed costs for delivering its 
functions, as a part of its planned consultation on proposed fees and levies, are reasonable based on 
the assessment above. 

 
Dagmar Dyck left the meeting at 10.16am 
 
 
4. Draft Communications Plan 
 

 spoke to the draft communications plan and explained it is a living document.  
There were concerns from the Governing Council regarding ensuring the safety and wellbeing of Council 
staff dealing with feedback. The CE noted that an external organisation had been contracted to receive, 
analyse and manage feedback during the consultation period. 
 
Action – Follow up monitoring any miscommunication.  
 
Action – Provide succinct points and key messages for the Governing Council to respond to questions.  

 
 

5. Feasibility of payments by instalments 
The Governing Council: 

i. Noted that being able to offer teachers the ability to pay fees by fortnightly instalments, as 
opposed to a large lump sum every 3-years, is currently seen as one of the few practicable ways 
that the Council can address the affordability of proposed higher fees and levies for teachers. 

ii. Noted the work that has been undertaken to determine the feasibility of offering payment by 
instalment and the summary of the key findings. 

iii. Noted the estimate of 12 to 18 months work to implement procure and implement an 
appropriate solution. 

iv. Discussed the following questions posed for consideration: 

Would the governing Council consider in principle taking on debt for the purposes of funding the 
cost of transition to payments by fortnightly instalments for up to 95,000 teachers? 

Would the governing Council consider in principle using a portion of its cash reserves for the 
purposes of funding the cost of transition to payments by fortnightly instalments for 
teachers? 

Would the governing Council consider, to the extent allowed at law, initially only offering a 
fortnightly payment option to a specific group of lower paid teachers (such as ECE teachers), 
with other groups of teachers added in the future as, and when, available funding allows? 

 
The Governing Council agreed to explore the feasibility of payments by instalments further.  

 
6. Draft submission on Education and Training Amendment Bill #2 
 
The Governing Council: 
 






